Minutes of the Trust Council meeting held on Saturday 30 Nov at 10.00am 
at Devizes
	
	
	Action 

	1.
	Welcome and Apologies

1 Attendees: Chris Sims, David Fearns, Chris Bolt, Terry Mundy, Daisy Mundy, David Copley, Peter Turvey, Mike Bailey, Rob Dunton.


2 Apologies:  Graham Snook
  
In Attendance: Rob Dean
	

	2.
3.
4.
5.
6.
7.

8.
9.

10.

11.
	Minutes of last meeting held on 4 November 2019
These were agreed and will be published on the website.
Trust Strategy

Trustees discussed options for future Trust activities to ensure continued achievement of Trust objectives.
Matters Arising
CS gave an update on plans for renewing the Devizes building lease.  Further update at next meeting.
It was agreed that the status of Bruce Boats should remain commercial but that charitable activities should be supported by a grant from the Trust. To be discussed at next Enterprise Board and update at next meeting.
The Dignity at Work policy has now been reviewed and is to be distributed to all branches.

Finance
Trust Council noted the financial position to the end of October.  Cash flow balance was £569k against a budget of £576k. 
As proposed at the last meeting, the following changes to the Commitment Register were approved:

· To update the reference to the OCS contingency, while retaining the provision of £30K; and

· To remove the commitment to the Archimedean Screw conservation, on the assumption that this will be included in the approved capital programme for Crofton for 2020.
On the basis of the proposed 2020 budgets, expected Trust cash balances at the end of 2020 more than meet the total shown in the Register of £180K.
The proposed budget for 2020 was endorsed by Trustees and will be issued to branches in the next month.
Health & Safety (H&S)
No major incidents have been reported. 
Enterprise
The Enterprise Board met on 15 November and the following key points were discussed:
· Matilda: the boat will not operate again until Easter 2020; a test run with two nominated directors will take place before public trips resume;

· Draft budgets were discussed, and a number of additional costs identified.
· The Bruce Boats marketing plan was tabled and supported by the Board;

· The Board received an update on the position in respect of new licences for Bradford on Avon and Newbury, the tender for a new Devizes licence, and the need for a new CRT lease at Aldermaston before resolving licence issues.

Crofton update
Crofton Project report
The Project Management role has transferred from PT to CB, who will now also be the main contact for NLHF. PT will continue to provide expert input on interpretation.

The Crofton Project Group (CPG has been reconstituted to clarify the link to Crofton Management Team. CPG has reviewed the project plan to completion and associated financial projections and risk register.
 A new Learning and Interpretation Development Officer (LIDO) has been appointed to this combined role, reporting to CB.
CRT plan to drain the canal in the New Year in order to replace the CRT pumps, and Network Rail will survey their section of the culvert at the same time. Crofton is liaising with Network Rail on the extension of this survey to cover their section of the culvert and have insisted on a written agreement with CRT before allowing disruptive access to Crofton sites.

The development of the updated Business Plan for Crofton has been delayed; it is expected that a fully updated plan will be submitted to Trust Council for approval before February 2020.

CB gave an update on the Project Plan. 
In the light of projected underspend, CB requested approval to add two items to the programme: replacement of boiler house doors, and employment of an evaluation consultant.  Agreed.

Crofton Management report
Discussions have been held with a catering firm and some suggestions made for consideration towards a cost-effective way of managing the Crofton café offer; these are being worked into a business plan.
Crofton’s Annual Branch Meeting was held on Saturday 23rd November and was well attended. Progress made through 2019 was discussed including changes made to the Management structure last May and the OCS NHLF project.

There have been no applications for the roles of Volunteer Manager or Education Manager.
Nomination was made and accepted by Crofton Volunteers for the new role of Project Coordinator to join the management team.
GS provided a brief on upcoming events and Crofton outreach and conservation activities.
AOB
None

Date of next Meeting
Monday 6 January by electronic means.
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